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Corporal punishment in the home

Corporal punishment is lawful in the home. Provisions against violence and abuse in Act No.19/61 on juvenile offenders and children at risk, the Penal Code, the Code on the Individual and the Family (Law No. 43/96/ADP, 1996) and the Code of Criminal Procedure are not interpreted as prohibiting corporal punishment in childrearing.

Corporal punishment outside the home

Corporal punishment is prohibited in schools under articles 23 and 38 of Decree No. 289 bis/PRES/AN (1965) on the re-organisation of first-degree education.

In the penal system, corporal punishment is unlawful as a sentence for crime. It is considered unlawful under the prohibition of violence against detainees in the “Kiti AN VI 103 du 1er décembre 1988 portant organisation, régime et réglementation des établissements pénitentiaires au Burkina Faso” (article 44), but there appears to be no explicit prohibition.

In alternative care settings, corporal punishment is prohibited in institutions under the same Decree that prohibits it in schools (see above), but there is no explicit prohibition relating to other forms of alternative care (foster care, etc).

There is no explicit prohibition of corporal punishment of children in situations of employment.
In 2002, following examination of the state party’s second report, the Committee on the Rights of the Child recommended that the state party explicitly prohibit corporal punishment of children in schools and other institutions and in the home (CRC/C/15/Add.193, paras. 36 and 37). In light of the Committee’s General Comment No. 8 on “The right of the child to protection from corporal punishment and other cruel or degrading forms of punishment” and taking into account the recommendation of the UN Secretary General’s Study on Violence against Children that all corporal punishment of children be prohibited by 2009,  we hope the Committee will reiterate its previous recommendations and urge the state party to prohibit corporal punishment in all settings, including the home, as a matter of urgency. 
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